

Alaska Outdoor Council Alaska Fish & Wildlife Conservation Fund

310 K Street, Suite 200

Anchorage, Alaska 99501
Phone: (907) 264-6645 Fax: (888) 932-3353
e-mail: aoc@alaskaoutdoorcouncil.com
web: www.alaskaoutdoorcouncil.org



March 13, 2016

Board of Directors

President Bill Iverson Soldotna

Southcentral 1st Vice Pres. Gary Stevens Chugiak

Interior 2nd Vice Pres. Karen Gordon Fairbanks

Southeast 3rd Vice Pres. Ron Somerville Juneau

Treasurer Todd Clark Anchorage

Secretary Mel Grove Big Lake

At Large Rob Mathews Delta Junction

Fund Trustee Warren Olsen Anchorage

Executive Director Rod Arno Palmer Dear Senator Bill Stoltze,

Kenny and Patty Barber have been instrumental in the development of outdoor recreational opportunities in the Butte area. Their leadership in the effort to re-claim and re-classify what is now known as the Knik Public Use Area has been recognized by many local area residents. Ad hoc use of firearms in the Knik River area was cited by many as a problem. The solution offered by some people was to prohibit the use of firearms. Lifelong hunters and shooters themselves, Kenny and Patty worked with state policymakers to locate a secure site nearby and advocate for the development of a shooting range where local residents can exercise their 2nd Amendment rights.

The Butte Community Council has already recognized Kenny and Patty Barber for their efforts on behalf of local area residents and have forwarded their recommend to the State.

Alaska Outdoor Council would like the legislature/state to name the facility on their behalf.

Sincerely,

Rod Arno

Executive Director

Alaska Outdoor Council

Bill Iverson

Bild -

President

Alaska Outdoor Council